On November 20, 2008, the New England Journal of Medicine published an article by Ridker et al. about benefits of Rosuvastatin.  My PhD students have analyzed the article (as an exercise in a doctoral seminar), and submitted the letter below to the journal.  In my view, the letter presents clear and valid arguments and suggested crucial missing analyses, which could affect both the inference and medical practice.

RE:  “Rosuvastatin to prevent vascular events in men and women with elevated C-reactive protein”

Based on an earlier study(1), Ridker et al. assume qualitative effect modification of the benefits of statin therapy above and below high sensitivity C-reactive protein (HS-CRP) level of 2 mg/L. Their present study(2) provides an opportunity to explore effect modification across a wide range of high HS-CRP levels, by stratification (for example) on tertiles of baseline HS-CRP, similar to their stratification on other baseline variables (Figure 2).  If no effect modification is detected, it may be difficult to assume that the benefit of rosuvastatin abruptly disappears at a cutoff point of 2 mg/L. Furthermore, the authors imply (Table 2) that the effect of statins on vascular events is mediated by the drop in HS-CRP levels. Although testing a causal pathway is not always straightforward(3), they could try to estimate the effect of rosuvastatin before and after “adjustment” for post-treatment HS-CRP. Nonetheless, if there is effect modification by HS-CRP, a better approach may be to examine the effect of rosuvastatin within tertiles of post-treatment HS-CRP.
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The letter was rejected by John A. Jarcho, M.D., Deputy Editor, using a standard boilerplate: “Many worthwhile communications must be declined simply for lack of space.”  Why was the letter rejected?  Why was it deemed less worthwhile among all worthwhile communications?  Your guess is as good as mine.  Maybe the NEJM should move letters to their website: there is no lack of space in cyberspace, so editors will have to come up with better explanations for such decisions...
